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Naseby Parish Council meet on the first 

Thursday of each month (excluding 

January and August). All meetings have 

returned to in-person meetings. 

Please check the monthly meeting 

agendas on the Parish Council website. 

All agendas and minutes can be accessed 

via www.naseby.org, including the parish 

notice board located on School Lane. 

 

CONTACT US: 

Josie Flavell  

Clerk to Naseby Parish Council 

E: clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com 

T: 07471 134 931 

 

 

Naseby News is our very own village  

newsletter paid for by Naseby Parish  

Council. All contributions of interesting  

village news, are gratefully received and 

thank you to those who provided articles  

for this edition. 

It costs as little as £7.50 to advertise  

your business. All funds received from  

advertising will go towards printing costs. 

Contact Josie Flavell, Parish Clerk, for  

more details  

tel: 07471 134931 or email:  

clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com 

 
A big THANK YOU goes out to Liz Capell and her helpers for  

delivering the ‘Naseby News’. If you are able to help our  

volunteer delivery team, please contact the Parish Clerk. 

 

 

http://www.naseby.org/


 

 
 
 
 
  

 

SPRING 2022 

  

WHAT’S INSIDE: 
• All Saints Church News  

• Gym Equipment Project 

• Parish Council Updates 

• Naseby C of E Primary 
Academy News 

• Village Book Exchange 

• Naseby WI & Events 

• New Defibrillator 

• Parish Council Meetings 

• Coffee Mornings 

• Whipping Cross Update 

• Twelfth Night Outdoor 
Theatre 

• Northamptonshire School  
of Dance 

• Make Do & Mend Events 

• Naseby Village Fayre 

• Naseby Battlefield Event 

• Roundheads Revenge Rally 

• Molten Magnets Dog Show 

• Easter Colouring Page 

• Easter Crossword 

 

HEADLINE 
 

We’ve reached that time of year when the clocks have 
recently sprung forward an hour, the mornings and nights 
get lighter, and Spring emerges all around us! With it, 
brings a sense of optimism, contentment, and joy, which is 
seldom felt at any other time of the year. 
With Covid-19 as much under control as it could ever be, 
hope is on the horizon for the most normal year yet since 
the pandemic began.  To help you have something to look 
forward to, this edition of Naseby is jammed packed with 
events for the entire family to enjoy. 
 

As Easter is around the corner, we thought it only right to 
make this issue as fun as possible. So, for those younger 
members of your household, we have inserted an Easter 
themed colouring page and hidden Easter eggs throughout 
the newsletter; see if you can find them all. There is also an 
Easter themed crossword at the rear of the newsletter. 
 

Happy hunting and Happy Easter! 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 
 
Please see the below for the list of dates for the forthcoming Parish Council 
meetings. 
 
These meetings are held on the first Thursday of every month with the 
exception of January and August. 
 
The meeting venue is the Methodist Chapel on Gynwell, with all meetings 
starting at 7:30pm.   
 
You are welcome to attend any meeting and make representations against 
items on the agenda only. No other business can be discussed if it is not 
on the agenda, so please contact the Clerk 5 days in advance of all 
meetings should you require an item to be added to the agenda. 
 

▪ 7th April 
▪ 5th May – Annual Parish Council Meeting 
▪ 18th May – Annual Parish Meeting 
▪ 9th June 
▪ 7th July 

 

The Annual Parish meeting date for local organisations to be able to report 
back on the previous year’s events, has yet to be determined but will be 
advertised via an Agenda, the village notice board, and social media posts. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

YOUR COMMUNITY NEEDS YOU! 
Parish Councillor Vacancy 

Naseby Parish Council currently has a vacancy for a member of the public to 

become a Parish Councillor 

If you feel you would like to get involved in making decisions about your local 

community, local issues and make a significant contribution to the area in which 

you live or work, then this is the position for you! 

Do you have an interest in your local 

community, environment, transport, 

amenities, planning and housing 

issues, community events, anti-social 

behaviour, and policing, as well as your 

local government finances and want to 

make a difference then please apply! 

▪ You must be aged 18 years and over, eligible to vote and have lived or 

worked in the parish of Naseby for 12 months or more, or within 3 miles 

of the parish boundary. 

▪ Any elector can identify a potential councillor and nominate candidates 

for election and have the right to elect a councillor who represents their 

interests. 

▪ Unless ten electors of the Parish give written notice to the Proper Officer 
of West Northants Council (Electoral Services, West Northamptonshire  
Council, Council Offices, Lodge Road, Daventry, NN11 4FP) requesting 
an election to fill this vacancy, the Parish Council will fill the vacancy by 
co-option at its next available meeting, or by election if the vacancy falls 
within an election year. 

 
Please apply in writing to Josie Flavell, Clerk to Naseby Parish Council 
 
Naseby Parish Council 
36 Kingstyle Close 
Crick, NN6 7ST 
 
Email: clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com 
Tel:     07471 134931 

  

 

 
 

 

 

mailto:clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com


 
  

EVENT DATES & 
INFORMATION 

 

 

 
April  
6th April – Coffee Morning at 10am to 12 noon - Methodist Chapel 
24th/25th April – Molten Magnets DOG SHOW at the Village Hall 
30th April – Make Do and Mend Eco Event at the Village Hall 

May  
4th May – Coffee Morning at 10am to 12 noon - Methodist Chapel 
1st May – Make Do and Mend Eco Event at the Village Hall 
20th to 22nd May – Roundheads Revenge Rally at the Village Hall 

June  
2nd June – Coffee Morning at 10am to 12 noon - Methodist Chapel 
5th June – Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Street Party Event – School  
                 Lane at 12:30pm 
11th/12th June – Naseby Battlefield Event at the Village Hall 
16th June (18:45pm)  – Elephant Rock Theatre Production at the                 
                                     Village Hall 

July  
6th July – Coffee Morning at 10am to 12 noon - Methodist Chapel 
15th July - Twelfth Night Outdoor Theatre at the Village Hall 
                 5:30pm Gates open for picnics 
                 7:00pm Show starts 
17th July (10am – 5pm) – Naseby Village Fayre at the Village Hall 

 
September  
10th/11th Sept – Make Do and Mend Eco Event at the Village Hall 

 

 

 

 

 



  

EASTER FUN! 
 

Within this newsletter you will find Easter eggs hidden. See how many 
you can find and then cut out and colour in this Easter picture. 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

NASEBY BOOK EXCHANGE 
 
There was such a good response from people about this idea from the last 
Naseby News, that we set up a little working party and have applied 
successfully for a grant from the Kelmarsh Windfarm Community Benefit fund. 

 

The Methodist Chapel have very kindly agreed to have the Exchange in their 
front garden, and we hope it will be accessible to all quite easily. It won’t be 
anything fancy, just basically be a shed with books in to exchange for free – 
bring a book and take a book.  

 

It could take a while to finalise the Exchange but, in the meantime, can we 
ask keen readers to keep to one side a good quality book or two that you 
have read recently and would be willing to donate to help start it all off? We 
should have enough shelves for fiction, non-fiction, and children’s books and 
although there is money in the grant to buy some books, it would be good to 
see what we can gather together first as a village so that we aren’t spending 
the money unnecessarily. As a guide, please think about a good condition 
book that you would pass onto a friend to borrow (a bit of wear and tear to the 
spine is fine, but not writing or marks on pages). Bear in mind as well that this 
will be on Chapel grounds, so nothing obviously inappropriate please! 

 

If you have any ideas, comments or would like to offer help of any sort, then 
please email us at nasebybookexchange@gmail.com. Nearer the time, we 
will give further information about how you can donate books, access the 
Book Exchange, and join the Whatsapp group for it. However, in the 
meantime, heartfelt thanks go to the Chapel for agreeing to host this, KWCB 
for funding and everyone in the village who has been so encouraging about it.  

 

Naseby Book Exchange Group 
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WHIPPING CROSS 
 
Proposed Repairs to the Grade II Whipping Cross in Naseby 
 

Work is due to start on the repairs as the newsletter goes to press. 
 

 
with an approved Clipsham Top bed limestone.  This will involve twelve or thirteen 
new stones being provided.   

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

The Grade II Listed Whipping Cross was constructed 
during the 15th century out of limestone and 
comprises a round shaft set into a square plinth. It is 
thought to have been from the old market cross 
which dates to circa 1203 or 1204 when Roger de 
Lacey secured for his newly acquired manor a charter 
granting Naseby a weekly market. 
 
The plinth is probably circa 1993 and is in a 
limestone. A number of these stones have started to 
delaminate and are crumbling.  The bedding mortar 
is a form of Engineered Cementitious 
Composite (ECC) and this appears to be a 
contributory factor in causing the lower stones to 
fail. 
The delaminated stones from the top two courses of 
the Whipping Cross will be removed and replaced  

 

The remedial work requires listed building 
approval by the local planning authority, 
and this was granted in the summer of last 
year.  The proposed replacement stone 
(Clipsham) being approved in early March 
this year, now means the works can go 
ahead. 
The works are likely to take around two 
weeks to complete and are being carried 
out by David Sleight Conservation 
(http://www.sleightconservation.co.uk) 
David is highly experienced and a member 
of the Institute of Historic Building 
Conservation (IHBC). 

 

http://www.sleightconservation.co.uk/


  

GYM EQUIPMENT 
 

 

An outdoor gym for Naseby? 
 

When travelling through some of our local villages, such as Great Brington, 
Crick and Overstone, you may have noticed the growing popularity of 
outdoor gyms. Playing fields and children’s play areas are being 
supplemented with a variety of exercise equipment suitable for use by 
adults of all ages and fitness levels. 
 

A couple of examples are shown in the photographs below. The first, from 
Crick, shows two versions of a cross-trainer, equipment for upper body 
training and a piece of kit whose use I couldn’t fathom.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The second shows a rowing machine at Great Brington: one piece from a 
line of eight offering exercises for all body parts while watching the sun 
rise. 
 

The Parish Council would be interested in the views of villagers as to 
whether we should raise funds in order to install an outdoor gym on the 
Naseby playing fields. The idea has the suport of the Village Hall, and if we 
were to go ahead with such a project the equipment would likely be 
located in the corner of the field to the right of the car park.  
 

We’d welcome your comments and feedback; please write to ….  
Councillor Dave Hall or Josie? davidhall@nasebypc@outlook.com or 
clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com  
 
 
 

 
 Crick Great Brington 

mailto:davidhall@nasebypc@outlook.com
mailto:clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com


ALL SAINTS CHURCH NEWS 
 

 

Dear Friends, 
We seem to be moving from one horrifying challenge to another: no sooner do we feel as 
though we have got on top of Coronavirus, than we find ourselves witnessing the horror or 
war in Ukraine.  What an utter tragedy the conflict is, and how we long to help those 
caught up in it.  Much has been done to send vital medical supplies, warm clothes, baby-
food and equipment, etc.; and now, if we are in a position to, we can offer space in our 
homes to those who have had to flee their own homes and homeland.  How little it seems 
in the face of such distress and violence, yet how valuable to those who need it. 
In Ukraine, we have seen how important Christianity is there, and how much people’s faith 
has given them strength and hope.  Here, in Naseby, the prayer vigil held at All Saints’ was 
an opportunity to come together in solidarity with those caught up in the war, and to offer 
with them our hopes and prayers for peace.  It is my hope that by the time you read this 
progress towards peace will have been made. 
As we approach Easter, alongside our fellow Christians in Ukraine and across the world, the 
familiar events of Holy Week and Good Friday demonstrate the deadly cost of fearful lies 
and political expediency.  It could be, though, that some or many of you reading this aren’t 
familiar with those events, don’t know what Easter is all about - don’t know what is not just 
God’s story, but your story.   
You may have many questions, and that is a good thing!  If that is the case, ask me, or 
someone you know who is a Christian, and we’ll be delighted to share our faith, to describe 
the peace and joy it gives us, even in times of difficulty.  Or come and join us for our 
worship, be welcomed as a fellow member of God’s family, and hear the story for yourself 
– if you don’t know already, find out what that cross on the hot-cross bun is all about, and 
the new life it points to.   
This year, Easter Day, when we celebrate new life and the defeat of death, falls on 17th 
April, and there will be a special festive service at 9.30am: we would love to see you.  
Of course, we would love to see you at All Saints’ at any time, but if a worship service is a 
step too far, what about coming along to one of the informal church events in Naseby or 
one of its sister parishes – Clipston, Haselbech, Kelmarsh, Marston Trussell, Sibbertoft or 
Welford?  You will find details of all sorts of things going on, all of which you are invited to.  
There is much happening across the parishes – not least over the  
Platinum Jubilee weekend.   
Take a look at the website: www.nasebygroup.org and come along! 
 

With my love and prayers for you all, 
Miranda 

The Revd Canon Miranda Hayes 
The Naseby Group of Parishes: Clipston, Haselbech, Kelmarsh,  
Marston Trussell, Naseby, Sibbertoft and Welford 
email: rector@nasebygroup.org Tel : 01858 525342 

www.nasebygroup.org 
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59 / 60 BUS SERVICE UPDATE 
 

 

Good News!  The continuation of the bus service through Naseby has been 
confirmed up to the end of August 2022, and there is optimism that it will 
continue through to the end of March 2023. The service allows shopping trips to 
Market Harborough on Tuesdays and Fridays via the 59 bus and to Northampton 
on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays via the 60 bus. 
 
Over recent years the 59/60 buses have only continued due to part funding by 
parishes along the routes and Naseby has offered £1,604 for 2022/23, the same 
amount as for 2021/22. 
 
The way that Government transport grants in England is awarded is changing 
radically this year, and the amount awarded to West Northamptonshire Council 
(WNC) will not be known until later in 2022.  
 
The new system has required the production of a Bus Service Improvement Plan 
which was submitted by WNC in October 2021, followed by the Council entering 
into Enhanced Partnerships with bus operators by the end of April 2022. The 
amount of Government grant awarded will not be known until this process is 
completed, but WNC’s budget does include a small amount for transport which 
will allow funding until the end of August. 
 
It is anticipated that once Government grant awards to WNC are known, the 
59/60 services will continue until the end of March 2023. 

 

 



   

 

 

 
 



 

REPORTING HIGHWAY FAULTS  
 

 

It is now simple to report highway faults yourself online using FixMyStreet 
(https://FixMyStreet.com).  Examples would be potholes, damaged street signs, 
missing or damaged kerbs etc.  
 

The on-screen instructions are reasonably easy to follow. Insertion of a post code 
brings up a map of the location and a list of reports by other people indicated by 
yellow circles on the map.  The area of map can be moved around and enlarged to 
identify the precise spot of interest where you can place a new fault marker.  
  

For example, to report a pothole click ‘Roads’ on the list of faults and a 
subcategory appears on which ‘potholes / highway condition’ should be clicked. A 
photo can be added which shows the pothole (close up and wide view if possible). 
 

On the next screen a brief description should be inserted. You do not need to use 
a password but should provide an email address. Do NOT click the small box If you 
do not wish your name to be publicly attached to your report. 
 

When you have submitted the report to FixMyStreet you will receive an email 
with a copy of what you have input. If you are happy you are requested to confirm 
that you wish it to be submitted to Northamptonshire Highways. 
 

You will then receive emails direct from Northamptonshire Highways logging the 
report and in due course indicating what action they intend. 
 

Please note that in Naseby, streetlighting is the responsibility of the Parish Council 
and faults should be reported to the Clerk or any Parish Councillor. 
 
 

VILLAGE HALL DEFIBRILLATOR 
 

Naseby Football Club has been awarded a grant of £1,700 by KWCB, the Kelmarsh 
Wind Community Benefit CIO, to provide a public defibrillator at the village hall. 
This will benefit the football club and all residents together with users of the hall, 
sports court, play area and field. 
 

It is to be installed on the exterior wall of the hall and  
will be maintained and re-supplied by the Parish Council  
in tandem with the existing defibrillator at the Methodist  
Chapel. 
 

A defibrillator training session will be arranged once the  
installation is completed. 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

https://fixmystreet.com/


 

 



KELMARSH WIND FARM TRUSTEE CHANGES 
 

 
Kelmarsh Wind Community Benefit (KWCB) is the charitable incorporated 
organisation (CIO) associated with the Kelmarsh Wind Farm which is responsible 
for the distribution of grants to the 4 villages which benefit from the wind farm. 
 
There are 8 trustees with 2 from each of the villages of Naseby, Clipston, 
Kelmarsh and Haselbech who each serve terms of 3 years. Trustees are appointed 
by their respective Parish Councils, but they cannot vote on grant applications 
from their own village. They can however offer invaluable advice on potential new 
applications. 
 
One of Naseby’s trustees, Scott Westaway is stepping down and he is being 
replaced by Stephen Davies who will serve for a period of 3 years. Our other 
trustee is Richard Nicholson who was appointed in 2020. 
 
The Parish Council thanks Scott for his considerable work over a prolonged period. 
He was one of the founding wind farm trust representatives in 2016 who together 
with Paul Kelly were heavily involved in the lengthy negotiations with the wind 
farm owners and the Charity Commissioners, culminating in the CIO being able to 
consider its first grant awards in early 2019.  

 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our popular Village Coffee Morning is back! Come and join us at Naseby 

Methodist Chapel on the first Wednesday of the month from 10am-12pm. 

Everyone is welcome, we have toys and squash for children and coffee, tea, 

and homemade cakes for you to enjoy. 

Entry is free and we ONLY charge £1.50 for a hot drink and piece of cake. 

All proceeds are split between Naseby Chapel and Naseby School 

Association.  Future dates,  

▪ April 6th 

▪ May  4th 

▪ June 2nd 

▪ July 6th 

If you would like to offer a cake or help, please contact Jasmin on 

07525842831.  We look forward to seeing you there! 

 
 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH – THANK YOU! 
 

 
The Church Wardens of All Saints Church would like to extend a big thank you to 
the Parish Council for helping clear the overgrown vegetation and complete a tidy 
up of the churchyard; it was very much appreciated. 

 
 

 

Naseby 

Open Coffee Morning 

 

 

 

 

 



  

FUNDRAISING! 
 

 
66 Year old from Naseby, prepares to walk over 2000 kilometers  

for Prostate Cancer UK 
 

Kemal Chetitah, a 66-year-old man from Naseby is walking 2040 kilometers from 
Canterbury to Rome to raise money for leading men’s health charity, Prostate 
Cancer UK. Kemal has form for taking on walking challenges and you may have seen 
him training on the roads around Northamptonshire in preparation for this 
challenge.  
 
Kemal is hoping to raise over £8000 by completing the walk, leaving Canterbury on 
16th May, passing through five countries and three major mountain ranges all 
within 80 days. Starting at Canterbury Cathedral, he will walk the North Downs Way 
to Dover, before setting sail for France. Once there he will cross the undulating 
plains of Northern France with their war cemeteries & poppy fields, through to the 
mountains of Jura and into Switzerland, crossing the Alps at the Great St Bernard 
Pass. After the Alps, his route winds its way through the wetlands of the River Po 
and its tributaries, then crosses the Apennines, the main mountain range of Italy to 
the Mediterranean coast and the Tuscan countryside, finishing in Lazio at the 
Vatican and St. Peters in Rome. Kemal punishing schedule should mean he arrives 
in Rome by the 4thAugust this year, with all profits going to join the fight to help 
save men’s lives.   
 
Kemal was inspired to take on the challenge for Prostate Cancer UK in honor of his 
father & brother who have both suffered from the disease. Currently one man dies 
every 45 minutes from prostate cancer in the UK. That’s more than 11,500 men a 
year and by 2030, prostate cancer is set to become the most commonly diagnosed 
cancer of all in the UK 
 
 
 
To help Kemal continue to raise money visit 
https://www.collectionpot.com/pot/kemal  
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NASEBY WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
 

We are pleased to tell you that we have been meeting again in The 
Chapel since December 2021. It was great to all be together again.  

We have since met for one more meeting, and we got together for 
a lovely Pub Lunch at The Red Lion at Thornby, which was so nice 
that we intend to go again later in the year. 

Our new Programme, from April is now available, we have a great 
year to look forward to. We welcome visitors as always and meet 
on the second Thursday of the month in The Chapel at 7.30pm. 

New members also welcome - see contact on Programme. 

Onwards and upwards! 

Liz Capell (Secretary) 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
  

 

 

NASEBY WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
PROGRAMME 
 
Meetings are ‘normally’ held in Naseby Methodist  
Chapel at 7.30pm on the second Thursday of each month 
 
April 14th  
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – Passion for Pumpkins 
Speaker: Russell Attwood 
Interesting and informative talk including homemade pumpkin scones for 
everyone! 
 
May 12th   
The History of Madam Tussauds and How Wax Figures Are Made 
Speaker: Lucy Swales 
Lucy is a wig maker for Madam Tussauds 
 
June 9th   
Naseby Roadshows - Jewellery 
Speaker: James Burton 
 
July 14th   
The Secret Museum of Spalding - Gentlemen’s Society 
Speaker: Patty Harris 
An amusing story! 
 
September 8th  
Feeling Good – Looking Good 
Speaker: Lesley Clarke 
Discovering which clothes, styles and colours work best for you. 
 
October 13th  
My Life and Times in Farming and Hedge Laying 
Speaker: Clive Matthew 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
   

NASEBY WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
PROGRAMME 
 
November 10th  
The teamwork Trust 
Speaker: Victoria Bell 
Local charity that works with and supports autistic adults 
 
December 8th  
Christmas Wreath Workshop 
Speaker: Shirley Henderson 
Shirley is a member of Market Harborough Flower Club and an experienced 
demonstrator 
 
February 9th 2023  
The History of Ballet 
Speaker: Natalie Carter 
Northamptonshire School of Dance 
 
March 9th 2023 
My Parents and World War II 
Speaker: Mike Hermann 
The story of an evacuee from Sunderland and a refugee from Czechoslovakia and 
a life in Brixworth! 
 
Social Activities 
▪ 5th May 2022 - Bluebells at Coton Manor 
▪ 23rd June 2022 - Kilworth House Theatre ‘Carousel’ 
▪ 26th July 2022 – Pimms and Chat 
▪ 12th August 2022 – Visit to Elton Hall, Peterborough 
▪ 20th October 2022 – Autumn Lunch (venue TBA) 
▪ 12th January 2023 – Christmas Lunch (venue TBA) 
▪ Walking Group and Book Club 

 
 
New members always welcome, please contact Angela Carter 
(President) angelajcarter@live.com if you would like to join 
 

mailto:angelajcarter@live.com


  

NASEBY CHURCH OF ENGLAND 
PRIMARY ACADEMY 
 
Lots of exciting things have been happening at Naseby C of E since  
our last Parish newsletter entry.  
 

Staffing; Firstly, it has been wonderful to welcome two new members of staff; Mrs. 
Linyard & Mrs. Markham, who are both full time Teaching Assistants.  
 

Sport; In sporting success; we entered a Basketball competition between ‘Pacesetter 
schools’, one team came third and the other team won the tournament! We also 
won a Quickstix Hockey Competition and came 2nd in a tag Rugby tournament.  
 

NSA; Thanks to the fundraising efforts of our fantastic parent’s association, we have 
been able to purchase new musical instruments for the whole school and we are 
greatly looking forward to making some music! On that note! Busy Badgers class 
(Years 3 & 4) have been enjoying weekly visits from Northamptonshire Music and 
Performing Arts Trust, learning the ‘recorder’ throughout Spring Term.  
Next term the NSA are going to begin helping the school fundraise for an ICT Learning 
Suite and to help keep our wonderful library bus maintained.   
 

Christian Distinctiveness; At the beginning of Spring Term each class enjoyed a 
‘Forest Church’ in our forest area, led by Father Kris on Epiphany. We learned about 
the Christian Epiphanytide tradition of ‘chalking the door’ to bless our classrooms, 
then we enjoyed a trail around the school grounds to learn about the journey of 
Caspar, Melchoir, and Balthasar. Father Kris ended with Bob Hartman’s interactive 
story of the Three Wise Men.  
The school Governors and I have enjoyed visits from Peterborough Diocese and the 
Christian Ethos Team took part in the children Collective Worship conference with 
over 25 other schools. The Christian Ethos Team are made up of children from years 
3-6 who meet over a lunchtime each week to reflect, pray and plan a Collective 
Worship to deliver to the school.  
This term we invited Daisy from The Leprosy Mission who told us about their work 
and how they help those affected in other countries. As courageous advocates, we 
are now planning what we can do to help. Next term, we are looking forward to 
collective worship session led by guest speakers who are Sikh & Muslim.  
We are currently writing letters to Yei Kindergarten in South Africa to reconnect with 
them after a delay due to Covid.  We have also started links with a school in Ethiopia. 
  

Newsletter; If you would like to view our weekly newsletter on ‘Sway’ to find out 
what is going on each week, visit the school website and click on News & Events.  

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



  

 

Naseby Neighbours; Ambassador Troops from Classes 2 & 3 have enjoyed writing 
letters, posters and making paper daffodil bouquets for our Naseby Neighbours 
who attend the Methodist Coffee morning. The children been extremely excited to 
receive letters of thanks in return. We are looking forward to when we can invite 
our Naseby Neighbours back into school for coffee mornings. We hope to welcome 
back volunteers to hear readers in school next term, all things being Covid safe of 
course! 
 

Events; School Council have been organising a fund raising tuck shop to save up for 
some playground equipment. The school have also enjoyed taking part in Fairtrade 
Fortnight, 25th Anniversary of World Book Day and Comic Relief.  At Easter we are 
looking forward to a performance of the Easter Story in Church on Friday 1st April. 
We are also looking forward to Naseby’s first ‘Big Egg Race’. 
We are greatly looking forward to taking part in the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 
Celebrations in June, when we will be welcoming visitors to take part in games on 
the field.  
 

Academic; Children have been enjoying some super topics such as Egyptians, 
‘Green Fingers ‘, Titanic, Rivers & Sikhism. In English - Miss. East our English Leader 
has been implementing ‘Talk for Writing’ across the school to improve children’s 
confidence and progress as well as ‘Read, Write Inc’ in EYFS & KS1 to teach 
phonics, reading and writing. We have been delighted with the children’s progress 
since starting in Spring Term 1, especially with the speed they are learning to read 
and the presentation of their writing. Mr. Matthews our Maths Leader has been 
supporting teachers with implementing ‘Maths Mastery’ across the school and 
teachers have also taken part in specialised training this term. Year 6 children have 
been busy preparing for their SATs in May.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Yours faithfully, 
Mrs. L.  Cook - B.Ed. Hons.  CoEPQH - Head of School 

 



 

 
 
 
 

Age UK Northamptonshire will be at  
Naseby Village Hall on Tuesday 26th April 2022 

from 10am – 1pm for you to drop off your 
charity donations. 

 
We are looking for good quality clothes,  

bric-a-brac, CD’s, DVD’s etc. 
 

Please do not leave the donations before or 
after this time, as they will not be accepted. 

 
If you have any queries, please contact: 
Yvette Prior on 01604 611208 or email: 

yvette.prior@ageuknorthants.org.uk  

 
  
 

 

Northamptonshire 

Improving Later Life in 
Northamptonshire 

 

mailto:yvette.prior@ageuknorthants.org.uk


  

 
 
 
 
 



 
  

 



  

 
 

 



 

 

 

 



  

 



 
  

 



 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 



 
  

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
  

 
Naseby (very) Amateur Dramatic Society 
 
Following the recent success of The Wizard of Oz, a pantomime that 
played to sold out audiences last Mach, Naseby (very) Amateur Dramatic 
Society are looking to build and develop our cast of characters in order to 
provide entertainment in the future. 
 

This is a great opportunity to get involved in a fun activity, make new 
friends, expand your range of abilities and develop great interpersonal 
skills. 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 Fancy producing a show? – get in touch 
 Ambitions of being a Director? – we would love to hear from you. 
 A dab hand with a sewing machine? – please contact us! 

Could you build a ‘set’? – call us! 
 Do you want to be our next leading lady/man? – send us a 

message! 
 

We are looking for people of all shapes, sizes and abilities, or even no 
abilities; we have roles you could be suitable for, you never know until you 
try! 
 

It takes a lot of people to put on a show and we need more of you to get 
involved, otherwise we may struggle to put on another show – ‘oh no you 
won’t’ – ‘oh yes we will’. 
 

Quote from a new member: “I moved to the village during lockdown and 
didn’t know anyone. I went along to a rehearsal for a ‘small part’ and tried 
to fade into the backhground, but by the time the show was on, I was ad-
libbing with the rest of them.  Great fun and made lots of new friends”! 
 

Call Chris T: 07817 441948 / E: nasebyvads@gmail.com 
 

 

 

mailto:nasebyvads@gmail.com


 
  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 



  

 
ADVERTISEMENTS 
 
 
 
 

  

Enjoy dance and fitness classes for all ages in our 
suite of professional studios. 

o Pilates 
o RAD Ballet 
o IDTA Tap-dance  

 
Visit our websites, or get in touch:  

➢ admin@northamptonshiredance.co.uk 
➢ www.northamptonshiredance.co.uk 
➢ www.pilatesbynatalie.co.uk 

    

                  Follow us on Instagram! >>>  

o 50+ Keep Fit 
o Street Dance 
o Contemporary 

 

Find us at The Woodyard, right here in Naseby! 
 

mailto:admin@northamptonshiredance.co.uk
http://www.northamptonshiredance.co.uk/
http://www.pilatesbynatalie.co.uk/


 
 
  

 

 
 

 

FREE WALKS 
 
 
 

Time to get walking again! 
 
At this time of year, we start to think about the mud drying up and getting 
out to walk in the beautiful English Countryside again, but where to find 
new and interesting walks? 
 
Walking in Northamptonshire  
https://www.walkinginengland.co.uk/northants has hundreds of walks to 
download and print, free, it also has books of walks, details of all the 
walking groups in the county and much more. Whether you want to walk 
on your own or with a group all the information is there in one place. 
John Harris (the custodian of the website) said ‘There is so much walking 
information on the web but it is difficult to find.  
Walking in Northamptonshire (part of the Walking in England website) has 
brought it together in one place so whether you are walking from home, 
or away on holiday, you will be able to find a walk suitable for you’. 
With walks from half a mile to twelve miles plus long, and a note of 
suitability for pushchairs and wheelchairs, everyone can find a walk to 
enjoy. 
 
So, home or away, check out the websites and get walking! 
 

John Harris 

www.walkinginengland.co.uk 

john@walkinginengland.co.uk 
 

 

  

 

https://www.walkinginengland.co.uk/northants
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.walkinginengland.co.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C0617be81913e4a8b78f108d9e99785b2%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637797659268216935%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=7g3Pxg95Mrk%2Bma7vs6ARLeSEdjEzlRm3rMEvO2nuAPg%3D&reserved=0
mailto:john@walkinginengland.co.uk


 
  

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

NASEBY’S WHATSAPP GROUPS 
 

Naseby Village: great for asking for help, appeals, 
support, lost/found, donating or selling items, 
recommendations plus village or local events. 

Neighbourhood Watch: purely for alerts about village 
or local crime, concerns, scams or suspicious activity. 

GROUP RULES: Be kind and respectful. No bullying, politics, spam 
or controversial posts. Take conversations outside the group. 

Text: 07739 435744 stating which group you would like to join 

HOUSEHOLD WASTE RECYCLING CENTRES 

 

 

 

 

 BRIXWORTH 
Opening hours: 
Monday 10am to 6pm 
Tuesday Closed 
Wednesday Closed 
Thursday 10am to 6pm 
Friday  10am to 6pm 
Saturday 10am to 6pm 
Sunday  10am to 6pm 
  
Address: Scaldwell Rd, Brixworth, 
Northants, NN6 9YE (8 miles away)  
No appointment needed—site may 
close temporarily during the day to 
disperse queuing traffic obstructing 
the approach roads. Vehicles may 
be asked to return at a later time.  

 
 

 MARKET HARBOROUGH 
Opening hours: 
Monday 9am to 5pm 
Tuesday 9am to 5pm 
Wednesday 9am to 5pm 
Thursday Closed 
Friday  Closed 
Saturday 9am to 5pm 
Sunday  9am to 5pm 
  
Address: Riverside, Market Harboro, 
Leic, LE16 7PT (8 miles away) 
Appointment needed—Vehicles are 
only allowed access to the site with a 
pre-booked online appointment: 
www.leicestershire.gov.uk/popular-
now/book-a-waste-site-appointment  

 

 NASBEY HQ  
Opening hours:  
Monday 7am–7.30pm 
Tuesday 7am–7.30pm 
Wednesday 7am–7.30pm 
Thursday 7am–7.30pm 
Friday 7am–7.30pm 
Saturday 7am–7.30pm 
Sunday 9am–3pm 

 

 

 

 


